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Fieros at Carlisle  2009  -  Our first large show at GM Nationals!  More details inside! 
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Pit Stop  

FIERO PRIDE is published quarterly by the Mid Atlantic Fiero Owners Association and the New Eng-
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31. Dues paid during any part of the year entitles a member to all four issues (subject to availability of 

back issues). Most contents may be reproduced with permission. Copyright 2009. www.fieropride.com 

It looks like it has been a great year so far for the Fiero crowd. We had a very suc-
cessful spring show at Lititz this year with over thirty cars in 
attendance. We then moved on to the GM Nationals in Car-
lisle.  While some Fiero owners had attended GM Nationals 
in the past, this was the first year MAFOA held our larger 
Fiero show at GM Nationals, opting to eliminate this portion 
of the Kit Car show and move it to GM Nationals.  Reflect-
ing on this decision, I would say that the move was the right one and we will con-
tinue to follow this format. We had over sixty cars in attendance at the GM Nationals 
and this year MAFOA won the second place award for club participation.  This award 
has never been won by the club at GM Nationals, despite several trophies for partici-
pation at Kit Car Nationals through the years.  I think it is a good indicator of the 
success of our show.  Additionally, I want to thank all of our sponsors and the two 
vendors that were at Carlisle.  The vendors in attendance were Fiero Warehouse and 
Fiero Jon. They brought many great parts for our cars that no other vendor provided 
on the entire show field. 

 We are now ready for our fall show and picnic which will take place in Lititz, PA  on 
October 3rd. Don't miss this opportunity to come out to show off your car and enjoy 
a great picnic. Please remember to bring a covered dish to help the club out and plan 
for a day of fun. We will also have many members selling parts and collectables.  
MAFOA will hold their yearly meeting where we will vote on the new board mem-
bers for 2010.  If you are interested in serving our club, please contact me.   If you 
have not been to Lititz you are missing a great event in a relaxed atmosphere. 

 Congratulations to all of the show winners so far this year.  I also want to thank all of 
our board members who have helped with functions, We are always looking for arti-
cles and stories of interest for the newsletter so please feel free to submit articles and 
stories, large or small. If anyone has any suggestions for activities for the 2010 season 
please contact us to let us know your ideas. Please remember that even though we 
may not use a suggestion, we still appreciate your ideas. 

Has any one thought about the 30th anniversary show?  I bet not, but I am already 

making plans to attend.  If you missed the 25th, then you really should consider at-

tending the 30th.  You will not be disappointed.  I hope everyone has had a great year 

and has taken advantage of the many opportunities to show off or drive your cars. I 

also want to let everyone know that the newly formed New York club will again be 

sponsoring the Watkins Glen meet for 2010. Lastly thanks for your support for mak-

ing MAFOA one of the oldest and largest Fiero clubs on the East coast. Keep the mid 

engine madness alive! 

Robb Leppo, President , Mid Atlantic Fiero Owners Association 

by Robb Leppo, 
President, MAFOA  
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Cruisinô 
Weôve certainly had interesting weather this spring and summer.  In fact, RI 

had the most rain in July that the state has ever 

had.  Cruise nights have been hit and miss here - a 

big disappointment for Phil & me because we enjoy 

cruise nights and hanging out with other cars 

nuts.  The rain has also put a dent in car show atten-

dance, at least in RI, which is unfortunate for the car 

clubs and other car show sponsors and the charities that benefit.  All I can 

think is that RI has been experiencing a draught and this is Mother Natureôs 

way of rectifying the situation. 

 
One positive aspect to all this rain though is the lush landscape wherever you 

look.  Even the rhododendrons that the deer were chewing on in our yard all 

winter have filled out, but after watching the national news broadcasts, itôs 

too bad we in RI canôt send some of this excess water to parts of TX where 

they could sorely use it.  Lakes with no water are just wrong. 

 

NEFAôs annual swap meet was August 22.  We gathered at Kick Hill Farm 

in Lebanon, CT, where Bob Parker and his wife, Holly, were, as always, 

great hosts.  The swap meet is always a great time to get together and a good 

chance to find that part you need or maybe swap or sell those extra parts you 

no longer want.   

 
The air conditioning tech session that NEFA held in the spring was very in-

formative.  That tech session was planned because someone was interested 

and thought others would also be interested.  Do you have an idea for a tech 

session?  Let us know.  NEFA is always interested in holding tech ses-

sions.  We just need the ideas.  Just contact one of our activities directors 

with your ideas. 

 

Check out the upcoming events page for activities that may interest 

you.  The end of summer ï I canôt believe Iôm talking about the end of sum-

mer already ï and into fall always affords us some great activities no matter 

what our interest. 

 

In the meantime, enjoy the remaining days of summer and if itôs raining in 

your area, try to stay dry. 
 

Gwen Randolph, President, New England Fiero Association 

by Gwen Randolph, 
President, NEFA  

PRIDE YahooGroups - FIERO PRIDE maintains an e-mail list for members only and all MAFOA and 

NEFA members are encouraged to sign up. Members can  keep in touch with the latest club news, help 

each other with problems, post cars or parts for sale, etc. For more info, go to www.fieropride.com and at 

the bottom of the page you will see PRIDE YahooGroups information. 

mailto:gwen@fieropride.com
mailto:les@fieropride.com
mailto:andy@fieropride.com
mailto:rayPaulk@fieropride.com
mailto:gwen@fieropride.com
mailto:les@fieropride.com
mailto:gma4real@yahoo.com
mailto:robert@fieropride.com
mailto:brian@fieropride.com
http://www.fieropride.com/
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After the NEFA air conditioning workshop Bob 

Aceto & I took our cars ï Bob took two ï to Auto 

Air for service.   As it turned out, two of the Fieros 

were 2.5, 4 cyl. automatics that had the same prob-

lem. Unfortunately, Bob's problem was more catas-

trophic than mine.  The 2.5 A/C hoses that connect 

the compressor to the A/C lines that run underneath 

the car are encased in a heat resistant wrap.   Over 

time, the heat from the engine gets to the hoses.  As 

a result, the hoses will harden and may leak, or in 

Bob's caseé. burst.  I know this first hand because 

it happened while I was helping Bob by driving one 

of his cars to his house.  It sure made me feel terri-

ble.   

That heat resistant wrap does move, so I suggest 

that anyone who owns a 2.5 check those hoses for 

hardness or drying out before they have the same 

problem.  The hoses are not available from the Fiero 

Store for the 1987 - '88, 4 cyl. and are difficult to 

locate.  (Editorôs note:  The 6 cyl. Fieros are similar 

in construction so you may want to check those 

also.) 

On another note, some of the NEFA members have 

been talking about wanting new bushings for their 

suspension, but they donôt want to buy the hard 

polyurethane bushings.  Doing a little research, I 

found that there is at least one source that sells the 

regular black rubber material.  These bushings are 

produced by both Moog & Raybestos.  Try this 

website for more information: 

http://www.rockauto.com/catalog/raframecatalog.php?

a=G-moog 

Something else I found on the internet:  There is a 

company that makes a complete exhaust system for 

the 3.8 mod in a Fiero and it's advertised to be emis-

sion legal, even in CA! The only drawbackééit's 

expensive!  Check out the West Coast Fiero website 

at:    www.westcoastfiero.com/carb_conversions/

carb_conversions.html 

 

Iôll keep looking for Fiero specific information that 

I think would be of interest. 

MEMBER SHARE  

BY JERRY ANTUNES 

One of the last and most important gatherings for 
this year for the MAFOA takes place on October 3, 
2009. This event allows you to voice your opinions 
and suggestions, and vote for important issues and 
events for the club.   

This event also allows you to swap, sell, buy and 
binge into your most favorite obsession - Fiero 
parts and memorablia!  Don't forget that this event 
allows you to show off your sweet ride too!  

If you've never attended any of our Lititz events, 
you have missed out on some great times.  At our 
last event, we had more than 30 cars, 70 people 

and 13 tables of just parts!  We hope to exceed that 
this year, but we can't do it without your support. 
Take advantage of this FREE opportunity to clean 
out your garage!  And, for those of you looking for 
parts, this would be the perfect opportunity to fill 
your garage up.   

Parts aren't the only things that are there. A won-
derful collection of literature and collectibles are 
available too! You can't find amazing stuff like Tom 
Derr's collection of Fiero memorablia on Ebay, so 
don't miss out!  

For those of you with a slightly competitive streak, 
Lititz gives you the ability to check out next year's 
competition and get ideas to make your car even 
better. For those of you doing restorations or mo-
tors swaps, rebuilds or whatever else, this event is 
better then a tech session. Getting the chance to 
talk to other Fiero owners (in person) and getting a 
true grasp on some specific topics that you've been 

(Continued on page 5) 

Fiero Dutch Classic 2009: 

Lititz, PA  

October 3 

Submitted by Jenn Hahn 
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wondering about could never be easier. Fiero own-
ers from New Jersey, New York, Delaware, Mary-
land and Pennsylvania gather together to make this 
possible.   

We are again doing our "Pot Luck" lunch. We ask 
that you contact Jenn Hahn at 
chrisswife@comcast.net if you are interested in do-
nating a pinic item. Please put something "Fiero 
related" in the subject line. You can also contact her 
on Pennocks under the alias "JennsDream".  

Since the event is on a Saturday, you will have 
more of a chance to check out the beautiful (and 
yummy) sites of Lititz. For husbands or wives 
whose spouses are not as interested in checking 
out the Fieros and parts, Sara Derr will be happy to 
take them on a casual "tour" of the Wilbur Choco-
late Factory. She never misses a chance to go 
there!   

For the little ones, there is a playground on site. 
And, when hunger strikes, there is a delicious array 
of restaurants to check out. If you like a good crab 
cake (I don't know who doesn't) check out the 
"General Sutter Inn" - www.generalsutterinn.com for 
a more detailed menu and directions.  

Here is a rough schedule of the days happenings:  

10am - Arrival and Set-up of parts tables 

12pm- Lunch 

2pm- MAFOA Club Meeting  

For anyone interested in becoming a member of the 
MAFOA's Board, this is the day that you can join. 
Also, we are always greatful for volunteers to help 
out with future events. Suggestions for future club 
events and concerns and opinions over current and 
past club events are welcome.  

Can't wait to see you there!!!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Applications presented in this replacement guide have 

been compiled using the best information available 

from the vehicle manufacturers. 

 

High & low beam headlamp 

H6054 

H6054ST Silverstar High Performance Lighting:  

Whiter and Brighter Halogen 

H6054XV XtraVision Halogen - Brighter Light 

H6054CB Cool Blue Halogen - Whiter Light 

H6054LL Long Life Halogen Upgrade: Lasts 6x longer 

 

Parking light             1157  1157LL Long Life Upgrade 

Front turn signal       1157 1157LL Long Life Upgrade 

Rear turn signal         1157 1157LL Long Life Upgrade 

Tail light                      1157 1157LL Long Life Upgrade 

Stop light                     1157 1157LL Long Life Upgrade 

High mount stop light               889 

License plate                   194 194LL Long Life Upgrade 

Back up light               1156 1156LL Long Life Upgrade 

Front sidemarker            194 194LL Long Life Upgrade 

Rear sidemarker             194 194LL Long Life Upgrade 

Ash tray                                70 

Map light                         906 906LL Long Life Upgrade 

Dome light                       906 906LL Long Life Upgrade 

Step/Courtesy light          168 168LL Long Life Upgrade 

Trunk/Cargo area    168 168LL Long Life Upgrade 561 

Instrument-general     168     168LL Long Life Upgrade  

              194 194LL Long Life Upgrade 37 

Hi-beam indicator       194     194LL Long Life Upgrade 

Seat belt indicator       194     194LL Long Life Upgrade 

Brake warning           194     194LL Long Life Upgrade 

                                                   (continued on page  12) 

FIERO BULB REPLACEMENT 

GUIDE 

Submitted by Jerry Attunes 

mailto:chrisswife@comcast.net
http://www.generalsutterinn.com
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Ever struggle to remove the wind-
shield wiper arms on your Fiero or 
any GM product?  As usual the fine 
folks from Lisle tools 
(www.lisletools.com/tool) have 
come up with a nice, inexpensive 
device to help you remove those 
pesky wiper arms with very little 
effort.  (see pic.1) 

Itõs a very simple device that allows 
you to single handedly remove the 
wiper arm though a hook mecha-
nism on the top of the tool that ex-
tends around the wiper arm and 
releasing it.   It takes a bit of getting 
used to as it has to sit flat on the 

wiper arm and be positioned just right.  (See pic. 2) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With just a little tug it will remove the wiper arm like 
magic, without any damage to the wiper arm or sur-
rounding surfaces. 

A very handy and clever tool to have in your tool arse-
nal! 

 

  

Dear Members of MAFOA & NEFA: 

I hope everyone had a wonderful summer and that you are ready for a 
beautiful fall filled with cruising.  As Fall comes, so does the return of 
the school year.  Unfortunately, this school year brings many changes 
to my professional life which leave me with little time to pursue the 
many hobbies I partake in.  Given the choice of continuing on as news-
letter editor or spending time working on my car, I have chosen to 
spend the time getting my 88GT back on the road and continuing to do 
upgrades on my 85GT.  I appreciate the support and articles all of you 
have sent so far this year.  We will be publishing a double issue later 
this fall to compensate of our missed March issue.  Chuck Leppo, Preis-
dent Robb Leppoõs oldenst son will be taking over the newsletter.  
Hopefully my schedule will free up and I will see you at some events 
soon!   

~ Jennifer 

Reverendôs Review 

Submitted by Andrew ñThe Reverendò Virsi 

A NOTE FROM THE EDITOR 
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For those of you who did not attend our spring show, you 
really missed something great! The cars were cool, the 
food was fabulous and the parts were plentiful.  

We started off our day early, as most cars were there 
before 10am. Socializing and shining our cars came 
next, followed by judging by our wonderful crowd of 
Fiero followers just after 11am. Can you believe that we 
had 30 cars entered and nearly 70 people roaming our 
showfield?!   

Throughout the entire morning, we roamed the many 
aisles of Fiero parts, accesories and collectibles that 
MAFOA members and non-members provided. There 

were 13 FULL tables of parts and such under the 
pavillion and numerous parts scattered the surrounding 
area on extra tables and truck beds. Available items 
included inner door panels, outer door skins, modified 
guage plates, tail lights, exhaust manifolds, center 
console skeletons, clutch parts, tires, rims, plenums, 
magazines, car models and collectibles, interior parts, 
exterior parts, suspension parts, and a beautiful set of 
brand spanking new GT sail panels.   

When 12pm struck, our bellies were rumbling. Everyone 
chowed down on fabulous food. The usual burgers and 
dogs started off on most everyone's plate. We also has 
some delicious taco dip, made by Andrew Lewis' lovely 
wife, some traditional pinic salad favorites, veggies, fruit, 
apple cobbler, and some scrumpcious brownies and 
sweet tooth satisfiers! I'd like to thank Chuck Vitak for 
being kind enough to once again participate as our "Grill 
Master".  (See Pic 2) 

We then had our raffle drawings. Prizes included car 
cleaning supplies, a tool set, filters, tune-up stuff, artwork 
and a headlight repair kit supplied by Fiero Jon.  

Parts selling and 
swapping continued 
until around 1:45 and 
then the awards 
announcements began. 
Like I said, if you were 
not there, you missed a 
great show!  

Here is a list of our winners:  

Stock Notchback: 
1st - Robb Leppo's 84 Indy 
2nd - Wes Derr's 87 Black SE 
3rd - Bruce Homeyard's 85 Silver GT 
Honorable Mention -Gerald Hibshman's 84 Indy  

Custom Notchback: 
1st- Corey Leppo's 85 Red GT 
2nd - Chris Ashbrook's 86 Red SE 
3rd-Charles Withrespoon's 86 Red SE 
Honorable Mention - John Romaine's 84 White SE  

Stock Fastback: 
1st - Mike Mayer's 87 Medium Red/Grey GT 
2nd - Tom Derr's 86 Medium Red/Grey GT 
3rd - Kevin Sekelshy's 87 Black/Grey GT 
4th - Rudy Ginn's 86 Red/Grey GT  

Custom Fastback: 
1st - Chris Hahn's 87 Silver GT 
2nd - Corey Leppo's 87 Blue GT 
3rd - Adam Spurrell's 86 Red GT 
Honorable Mention - Rick Manning's 87 White GT  

People's Choice: 
Jon Miller's (Fiero Jon) 86 Gold Gt  

Board Choice: 
Joe Oestreich's 88 Red GT  

For more pictures and info on how much people really 
enjoyed the show, check out www.fiero.com and check 
out the "Pose Lititz Pa Meet" on Pennocks. There are 
even a few videos of our event thanks to "N3M3S1S". 
Most importantly, we'd like to thank everyone who attended 

and all of our sponsors - "Fiero Jon", "Beans Automotive", 

"Federated Auto Parts", "Advance Auto Parts", "MEM 

Automotive" and Bob Hartson from "Hartson Originals" for 

the artwork piece that was up for grabs at our raffle table. The 

show would not go on without you!  

Springtime at Lititz Park 2009 

Submitted by Jenn Hahn 

 

  Chris Ashbrookõs Custom 86SE 

http://www.fiero.com

